​​​​​​Oregon Fire District Directors Association
BOARD MEETING
OFDDA Conference Room – Salem, Oregon
April 7, 2012
President Bob Reeves called the meeting to order at 9:28 a.m.   A quorum was present.  
Members Present:

Bob Reeves, President

Roy Palmer, 1st Vice President

Don Trotter, 2nd Vice President

David Jones, Immediate Past President,

   Director Position #1

Darrell King, Director Position #3*

Mark Kreutzer, Director Position #4

Dennis Rogers, Director Position #5

Carol Smith, Director Position #6

Staff:

Genoa Ingram, OFDDA

Mary Tucker, OFDDA

Ken Jones, Speer-Hoyt Local Government Group

Guests:

Erik Gablicks, DPSST

Connie Carter, OFDDA Past President

State Fire Marshal Mark Wallace

Jeff Griffin, Wilson Heirgood

Approval of Minutes

The Board reviewed the minutes of the January 21, 2012 meeting.  

MOTION:  Moved by Director Rogers and seconded by 1st Vice President Palmer to approve the minutes of the January 21, 2012 meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.   
Financial Report

Mary Tucker reviewed financial documents.  Board members discussed the costs associated with the Communiqué and the need to do a better job explaining to members why email addresses are needed to allow for electronic distribution.  

MOTION:  Moved by Director King and seconded by Director Rogers to approve the financial support as submitted.  Motion passed.   


Guest Reports

· OSFM   State Fire Marshal Mark Wallace reported on travels throughout the state, noting that he was trying to attend as many fire association meetings as possible.  An April 17 Annual meeting of the Fire Defense Board Chiefs will focus on deployment training.  Chief Wallace discussed his agency’s revenue streams and the budgeting process.
· DPSST   Eriks Gabliks reported that DPSST is taking a 3.5 percent budget reduction which will result in several layoffs.   He thanked OFDDA for supporting the Fallen Public Safety Officer License Plate, which needed $25,000 in seed money in order to start the program.  Most of that was raised via FaceBook and the program has generated over $40,000.  The Oregon law enforcement ceremony is scheduled for Tuesday, May 8 at 1:00 pm and the fallen firefighter ceremony will be held in September.  Participation from Oregon in the grant evaluation process was very good.  Eriks reported that classes on solar panel awareness and how to handle solar panels would be forthcoming.    DPSST proposed the Code 3 Driver Training program which is funded by the FIPT.  It is making an impact and reducing accidents.  
· OFCA   Past President Jones reviewed a report of the previous day’s meeting submitted by Chief Jim Aldrich  (EXHIBIT A)

· OVFA   Staff provided an update on the June OVFA Conference, the funeral for Colton volunteer firefighter Justin Faijo, and reported that OVFA President David Butler was not present because he was teaching a class in Lebanon. 
· OFSOA No report.

Building Bids

Past President Bob Hill reviewed the bids that had been submitted for the building repair and upgrade, along with supplemental information provided by Total Comfort regarding liability insurance, hourly rate, leaf guard, and a time line for completion of the work.  He suggested that Bob Miller, who lives in Keizer and is the brother of Ted Miller, review work on a regular basis (weekly if not more often).   The Board discussed rain barriers and expressed a preference for tar paper as opposed to Tyvek.  Past President Hill advised the Board to budget $30,000 – $32,000 to cover any extraneous situations.   He suggested that the Board had the option to accept the bid with revisions for gutters and tar papers 

MOTION:  Moved by 2nd Vice President Trotter and seconded by Director Marcus to accept the bid from Total Comfort with approval by the Executive Committee subject to submission of response to questions regarding:

· LeafGuard gutters or equivalent;

· Use of tar paper as opposed to Tyvek;  
· Final approval to be by Executive Committee;
· Insurance certification;
· Verification of hourly rate;
· Timeframe for completion of work.
Motion passed.
President’s Report
President Reeves reported on his recent activities including the SDAO conference in February, the Clackamas Fire Board meeting, OVFA’s February Board meeting and the memorial service for Division Chief Eissert of Clackamas Fire District 1.  Director Rogers reported on the passing of Ray Rice of Sheridan Fire.
Staff Report
Genoa Ingram presented the staff report.  (EXHIBIT B)
MOTION:  Moved by Director Rogers and seconded by Past President Jones to reimburse staff for the cost of the new non-skid covering for the front steps. Motion passed.
Board members discussed developing a policy and process for responding to legislative issues.  President Reeves also requested that Board Presidents be invited to submit legislative concepts for consideration at the June Board meeting.  
Committee Reports

BPSST    Past President Jones reported that 16 certifications will be reviewed and discussed at the next meeting.   

Insurance/Risk Management:  Jeff Griffin reported on problems facing public safety due to drug shortages and also reported on local Board trainings that had been held and described course content.  President Reeves and staff requested a list of scheduled trainings.

Governor’s Fire Policy Council   President Reeves reported that the Vice Chair term was up and that he was elected to fill that position. 
Joint Conference  1st Vice President Palmer reported on the tentative schedule for the 2012 Conference and urged the Board to get the 2013 program lined up so it can be promoted early.   Conference topics were discussed including OSHA Training, Local Government Finances (DOR), Toolboxes (begin earlier in the day and repeat), and Public Relations.
NAEFO   Director Kreutzer reported that the NAEFO Board planned to meet with Jack Snook in May for Strategic Planning.  NAEFO will lose its staff effective November 30 of this year and is currently exploring its options.  The next meeting is scheduled for July 14, in Washington.
Old Business
Policy Review

2nd Vice President Trotter reviewed revised policy #121 (EXHIBIT C) relating to the Immediate Past President. 
MOTION:  Moved by Director Rogers and seconded by 1st Vice President Palmer to approve Policy #121 as submitted.  Motion passed.  

2nd Vice President Trotter reviewed revised policy #149 (EXHIBIT D) relating to the Property Committee and recommended approval.  
MOTION:  Moved by Director Rogers and seconded by Director Kreutzer to approve revised policy #149 as submitted.  Motion passed.  

2nd Vice President Trotter reviewed revised policy #153 (EXHIBIT E) as relating to the Past Presidents Committee and discussed feedback received from Past Presidents relating to whether members should hold current office and the ability of the OFDDA President to appoint a special committee as needed.  Director Trotter clarified that Past Presidents would only serve if they so choose. 

MOTION:  Moved by 2nd Vice President Trotter and seconded by Director Smith to approve draft policy #153 relating to the Past Presidents Committee.   Motion passed.
2nd Vice President Trotter discussed the proposed policy draft (EXHIBIT F) relating to the OFDDA Credit Card.  He reminded Board members that Policy 118 states that policies cannot be adopted or changed until the meeting following introduction; however, exceptions are allowed in the event of an emergency.  Policies may also be adopted on a temporary basis.  The following suggested changes were approved by consensus: 
· Add new item 3.4 stating that the balance is to be paid off in full each month;
· Remove the Immediate Past President as a card holder.
MOTION:  Moved by 1st Vice President Palmer and seconded by Director Marcus to grant temporary approval of Policy #154 relating to the OFDDA credit as amended subject to review by legal counsel.  Final approval to be considered at the June Board meeting.  Motion passed.
New Business:

June Meeting   The Board discussed the cost and practicality of holding the June Board meeting in Coos Bay in conjunction with the OVFA Conference.
MOTION:  Moved by 1st Vice President Trotter and seconded by Director King to reschedule the June meeting from June 23 to the previous Saturday.  Motion failed.
Staff informed Board members that lodging was available at the Edgewater and the Red Lion.  Staff will arrange for an OFDDA room block. Past President Jones requested lodging for both Thursday and Friday evenings.  The Board meeting will be held at the Southwestern Oregon Community College campus.
Board Visitations:  President Reeves asked Board members to attend District Board meetings throughout the State and notify him when issues arise that might warrant his attendance.  

June Agenda Items: The following items were suggested for the June agenda:
· Board Visitation Packets (Brochures, list of members, Communiqué; etc.)

· Training/Fire Defense Board

· Final Action on Credit Card Policy

Comments:  Past President Carter and Director King reported on recent memorial services attended on behalf of OFDDA.
1st Vice President Trotter asked for a moment of silence for Justin Faijo of Colton Fire.

Adjourn
There was no further business and the Board meeting was adjourned at 2:27 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
___________________________________

Genoa Ingram, OFDDA Executive Director

EXHIBIT A
Update for OFDDA

Chief Aldrich Notes of April 6, 2012 OFCA Meeting

RURAL ACCESS

-Resolution has been agreed upon in Polk County recognizing the issue. This will aid other agencies and can serve as a best practices for districts with access/bridge issues. 

-Identified apparatus weight issues and the need to address the issue with apparatus manufacturers as well.

-Discussed documents Yamhill County adopted in 2007 regarding access.

-Nicole will work with legislative partners and stakeholders on legislative options or opportunities to assist districts.

-Chief Duyck will work with Chief Aldrich to discuss options and assist.

DRUG SHORTAGE

-Discussed drug shortage and expiration issues. EMS Section following the issue. Identified OFDDA has been on top of the issue also.

OREGON HEALTH AUTHORITY

-Reported $2M/biennium is coming to the system through medical marijuana fees. 

GPO CHANGES

-Chief Duyck indicated the GPO will be adding fire apparatus including engines and tenders.

TITLE &REGISTRATION OF FIRE APPARATUS

-Discussion regarding title and registration issues of surplus apparatus. Oregon will be able to title apparatus, which is currently an option. Dave Jones explained the process of proving ownership, a proper bill of sale and a notarized transfer of ownership.
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           1284 Court  Street  N.E.  ●   SALEM, OREGON    97301
                                       

          1-800-223-9708 ● (503) 378-0896 ● FAX (503) 364-9919         

MEMO

  

 

TO:
OFDDA Board of Directors

 

FROM:
Genoa Ingram, Executive Director

 

DATE:
April 7, 2012

 

RE:
STAFF REPORT – April 7 Board Meeting

 

LOSAP   

Your staff made two visits to Lane Rural Fire and Rescue, which is in the process of merging with Lane County Fire District #1.  Two separate LOSAP presentations were made to explain the program.  The volunteers association will be given the opportunity to vote to participate in LOSAP or go with some other type of incentive program.

Tualatin Valley Fire and Rescue has indicated that they would like to roll their plan over into OFDDA’s plan.  However, they characterize it as a “Section 83” program rather than a 457(e)(11) plan like OFDDA’s.  Mary Tucker visited TVF&R in March to discuss the District’s participation in OFDDA’s plan.  

Strategic Plan Review   

OFDDA’s Mission Statement is “To serve and strengthen through the provision and coordination of timely information, education and legislation”.  Information regarding the SB 1559, relating to the direct distribution of 911 funds, was provided out our contact list in a timely manner.  A new page is being added to the OFDDA website for “Legislation” and new information will be posted as it becomes available.

Goal 1, relating to the development of an effective organization capable of delivering the services desired by its membership, is being explored out as the Association considers a more regional approach to service to its members, perhaps through an ambassador program which would utilize past OFDDA Presidents.  Objective 1-A, relating to the provision of a more diverse approach to Board representation was realized, in part, by the addition of our latest Board Member.  Objective 1-D, which includes a deadline of April 2012, has not been met in that we do not have a “campaign to attract new members and improve awareness of the Association’s programs and services”.  

Legislative

President Reeves asked your staff to identify priority issues for the 2013 Legislative Session.  My prediction is that, for public safety entities, 911 issues will once again assume center stage.  

911 Consolidation   OFDDA Board members were emailed a copy of the L.R. Kimball Report, which was submitted by the Oregon Military Department in response to a 2011 budget note requiring the agency to “report on the relative merits of Public Safety Answering Point consolidation throughout the state with the intent of reducing redundancy and creating a more cost-effective delivery system.”   Key issues of the report include the following: 

I. Reasons to Consolidate

· Better Efficiency and Coordination (improve service levels);

· Possibility of cost savings (not all consolidations result in cost savings);

· Shared Services.

II. Options

· Option #1:  Transition of all current 49 PSAPs and their 279 work stations to NG (Next Generation 911)
· Including purchasing completely new equipment for each PSAP ($16 million in first two years; $7 million annually thereafter)
· Option #2:  One Statewide Call Center.  (It is assumed that the current 49 call centers would continue to dispatch for their jurisdictions.)
· Possibility of financial benefits derived through shared service;

· Service negatives:  Every 911 call would be transferred at least once.

· Cost:  $5 million annually

· Option #3:  Transition to a recommended number of PSAPs and workstations.
· Report recommends 9 PSAPs with 70 workstations. (The report does not address location.) 

· Advantages include improved regional awareness, coordination and interoperability (particularly during large catastrophic events). 

One of the budget bills that passed during the 2012 session was SB 5701.  That bill contained a budget note directed the Military Department to “prepare a state wide information technology plan for upgrading Oregon's 9‐1‐1 system to Next Generation (NG) technology. The plan shall include a detailed component to consolidate the state's Public Safety Answering Points based upon the 2012 L.R. Kimball Consolidation Analysis and Next Generation 9‐1‐1 Implementation Report.”

Extension of 911 Tax   The .75 per line (including cells but excluding pre-paid wireless) tax nets approximately $13,857,395 per year to support 911.  That tax expires in 2013.  Legislation will be introduced by the Military Department to extend the tax.  The Association of Public Safety Communications Officials (APCO) and the National Emergency Number Association (NENA) have requested a ten-year extension in hopes that they will get six.  The last extension was for six years.

Other

Allied Associations 

I. OFSOA:  A copying account has been set up to make it easier and more efficient for the OFSOA to conduct business in the office.  The secretary currently uses our facilities on a monthly basis.

II. Fire Service Museum:  I have been asked to serve on the Museum’s Advisory Committee, which will meet on Saturday, April 14, in the OFDDA Conference Room.  One of the issues they are exploring is the use of OFDDA’s email server.  (Note:  This item requires Board approval.)

Registration of Apparatus

I have received several calls on the proposed administrative rules from ODOT regarding licensing and registration of apparatus.  This is something I triggered on behalf of several departments and districts who have purchased out-of-state apparatus and, due to an exemption from the registration process, were unable to title them in Oregon.  The administrative rule would once again make registration of apparatus optional.  

Director Kreutzer Casino Equipment

Director Kreutzer and I inventoried the casino equipment at TVF&R.  We counted six blackjack tables and a large dice (craps) table with what appeared to be two felt table tops and a roulette wheel.  A quick search on eBay revealed that the large dice tables go from anywhere between $3,000 and $6,000, although I did find several lots that included blackjack, poker, roulette, a craps table from a wholesaler in Arizona for $4,699.  Contacts are being made to the Lions Club and several other charitable organizations and if there appears to be no interest, I plan to contact some of the area rental companies.

OFDDA POLICIES
APPROVED:  October 19, 1991   
POLICY NUMBER:  121   
REVISION:  June 18, 1994          
NUMBER OF PAGES:  1  
REVISION: November 6, 1996                                                            ADOPTED: X  DRAFT:    
REVISION:   Draft 1/4/12                               
        EXECUTIVE BOARD   X   

DUTIES OF THE IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
1.0
PURPOSE

The purpose of this Policy is to outline the duties of the Immediate  Past Presi​dent or in his/her unavailability the next most recent Past President on the OFDDA Board of Directors.

2.0
SCOPE

This Policy applies to the duties of the Immediate Past President involving the Board of Directors and Executive Board.

3.0
GENERAL PROVISIONS

3.1
Duties of The Immediate Past President



In addition to the duties and responsibilities of the Immediate Past Presi​dent covered in the Constitution and Bylaws or by specific policies, he/she shall; 



3.1.1

Serve on the Budget Committee.



3.1.2

Serve on the Bylaws and Policy Committee. 


3.1.3

Be responsible for the purchase and presentation of a gift for the outgoing President.  This will generally be at the annual meeting.



3.1.4

Serve and function on Association com​mittees when requested to do so.



3.1.5

Attend all possible Board and Executive Board meetings and ac​tively take part in all Association business. 


3.1.6

Give reports regarding Association busi​ness whenever such reports are called for.



3.1.7

Represent the Association whenever re​quested to do so by the President.

OFDDA POLICIESPRIVATE 
APPROVED: September 20, 2003
POLICY NUMBER:  149  
REVISION: DRAFT 3/16/12
NUMBER OF PAGES:  1 
REVISION:                           ____
ADOPTED:X DRAFT: __    
REVISION:                                                                                            EXECUTIVE BOARD      

PROPERTY COMMITTEE
1.0
PURPOSE

The purpose of this Policy is to establish a Property Committee to oversee the real property of OFDDA. 

2.0
SCOPE

This Policy applies to all persons directly or indirectly associat​ed with the Oregon Fire District Directors Associa​tion.

3.0
GENERAL PROVISIONS

3.1
The committee



3.1.1

The committee shall be comprised of at least three (3)  current members of the association appointed annually by the President.  At least one of the members shall be a Past President, who shall be the committee chair.  If possible, committee members shall have experience in operating a business, facility management or construction. 

3.1.2 
The Executive Director shall serve on the committee as an Ex-
Officio member.



3.1.3

The committee shall meet at the call of the chair.


3.2
Duties of the Committee



3.2.1

Review building improvements or repairs over $500.00 and make  recommendations to the Board of Directors as to what action should be taken.



3.2.2

Annually Review rental leases and make a recommendation to the Second Vice President as to any changes to the leases or to the annual budget for the upcoming year.

OFDDA POLICIES

POLICY NUMBER: 153  



ADOPTED:       DRAFT:    3/16/12
PAST PRESIDENTS COMMITTEE

1.0
PURPOSE 

The purpose of this Policy is to establish a Committee to provide an opportunity for Past Presidents of the OFDDA to be involved in meeting the objectives of the organization as defined in the OFDDA Constitution and Bylaws.
2.0 
SCOPE 

This Policy applies to all persons who are Past Presidents of the Oregon Fire District Directors Association. 

3.0
GENERAL PROVISIONS

 3.1 
The Committee 

3.1.1 
The committee shall be comprised of those Past Presidents of the association.  

3.1.2 
The committee shall elect a chair effective January 1st of each year.

3.2 
Duties of the Chair

3.2.1
 Call meetings to conduct business of the committee. 

3.2.2
Attend OFDDA Board meetings when it is deemed necessary by the Chair and/or the OFDDA Board President.

3.2.3
Annually meet with the OFDDA Board Executive Committee to discuss activities that the committee could assist with.


3.3 Duties of the Committee

3.3.1 The committee shall annually prepare a list of the activities that it would like to undertake which would help meet the objectives of the OFDDA as defined in the Constitution and Bylaws.  Some activities that may be considered are:

A. Assist with the annual conference

B. Fire District visitations on behalf of OFDDA

C. Help with training activities

Prior to starting the activities, the list shall be presented to the OFDDA Board of Directors for their review and comment.

3.3.2
A budget outlining any expected expenditures must be submitted to the OFDDA Board Executive Committee for approval prior to any obligations. 

OFDDA POLICIES

POLICY NUMBER: 154 (DRAFT)
NUMBER OF PAGES :   1   

ADOPTED:  X      

 EXECUTIVE BOARD: ____
APPROVED: ____
REVISION: ____
REVISION: ____
REVISION: ____
OFDDA CREDIT CARD
1.0
PURPOSE 

The purpose of this Policy is to establish guidelines for obtaining and using a credit card for payment of certain expenses relating to the organizational expenses of the Oregon Fire District Directors Association. 

2.0 
 SCOPE 

This Policy applies to the OFDDA Board of Directors and the Executive Director.   

3.0
 GENERAL PROVISIONS 

3.1 
The Oregon Fire District Directors Association shall maintain a credit card with a limit not to exceed $5,000.  


3.2 
The following shall be authorized signers on the OFDDA credit card:  

3.2.1
 OFDDA President; 

3.2.2 
OFDDA Immediate Past President;

3.2.3
OFDDA Executive Director.


3.3  
Accepted uses for the ODDDDA credit card shall include:

3.3.1
Expenses associated with conference planning such as facility deposits, copy charges, complimentaries for attendees, and awards; 

3.3.2 
Board member meals related to OFDDA official business or OFDDA travel. 

3.3.3
OFDDA office supplies.

3.3.4
Other OFDDA business related expenses as approved by the Board.

3.4
The Board shall follow its policies and practices for reviewing OFDDA 

expenditures and authorizing payments when reviewing the credit card statements.  Such practice currently requires:

3.4.1  Two signatures for payment of bills;

3.4.2  Inclusion of an itemized receipt for purchases; 

3.4.3  A general prohibition against using OFDDA resources for personal gain.
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